NTxPCC ANNUAL MEETING – 12/18/2021
The meeting was called to order by President Dillon at 1:10P on Saturday, December 18, 2021 as a quorum of members were present.
Board members present: Blattner, Brown, Dillon, Hall, Hulsey, Nagy, Reynolds, Williams
Board members absent: Barnett, Kazura, Strange, Theiss, Wallace
NTxPCC members present:  Clark, Wilkins
Board nominees present:  Hennessey, Holbert
After attempting to address some initial presentation difficulties with the Zoom share screen facility and his laptop touchpad, Mr. Dillon began the meeting with the agenda (presentation slides attached). 
His opening remarks touched on the operating difficulties our support organizations have faced with the continuing pandemic restrictions, but that overall we did have another productive year in 2021.  He also noted that with an all volunteer organization such as ours, occasionally family and personal health concerns will take priority over Coalition business or tasks and some regular tasks may have to be postponed until the personal issues at hand have been addressed.
Minutes from the 2020 Annual meeting were not re-presented as they had been previously approved by the Board via email survey in January.
Existing Board member 3Y tenures were reviewed as follows with the noted dates of tenure expirations:
· 2021: Blattner, Dillon, Kazura, Nagy, Strange, Theiss
· 2022: Barnett, Brown, Wallace, Williams
· 2023: Hall, Hulsey
Board members Rich Kazura and Wanda Strange have chosen not to stand for re-election.
New nominees – David Hennessey and Jeff Holbert – were introduced and elected to the Board by acclamation as were returning Board members Blattner, Dillon, Nagy and Theiss.  Officer elections similarly were accepted by acclamation as follows: President – Tom Hulsey, Vice President – Tom Brown, Secretary (acting) – Tom Dillon, Treasurer – Tom Reynolds, and Member-at-large – Terry Theiss, Past President – Tom Dillon.  Mr. Dillon will serve in an acting capacity until a new Secretary can be identified and elected by the membership.
Financial reporting for YE2021 and the operating budget for 2022 will be deferred to January 2022 following completion of an audit.
In reviewing 2021 significant program events and accomplishments, Mr. Dillon noted that we have maintained our top rated status with the two primary non-profit monitoring organizations, Great Nonprofits and Guidestar, which many donors turn to when making decisions about where to make donations throughout the year.  Mr. Dillon also mentioned that our two English language brochures – Get Educated and What You Should Know – were updated with current ACS statistics and reprinted in 2021.  Tom Brown then presented an overview of the major events supported in 2021 (see chart in attached presentation slides) and noted a total of 230 men had been screened with an additional 197 contacts made at non-screening events.  Mr. Brown and Ms. Wilkins indicated that the Cowtown Oncology event, an event we had supported in the past, had not been held in 2021 but is being planned for 2022.  Mr. Brown also reported that our Spanish brochures were being updated as well with a medically trained Hispanic person verifying the translations.  
Mr. Blattner presented the results of our efforts to get awareness proclamations produced by a total of 23 various city and/or county governing bodies (see chart in attached slides) representing a significant increase in participating entities over 2020 results.  He also noted that 1 county refused to make a proclamation, 2 didn’t respond to requests, and 1 committed to doing one next year.  Significant discussion followed regarding how to increase overall public awareness beyond the limited audiences of the governing bodies themselves.  Several possible avenues suggested were reconnecting with Steve Eagar at Channel 4, Scott Murray at the upcoming UREF dinner on March 24, NFL Alumni thru Ms. Wilkins’ contacts, and the Ft. Worth Stock Show via Mr. Reynolds’ contacts.  Mr. Reynolds committed to sharing key talking points with the Stock Show announcer for this year’s event.  Mr. Blattner also mentioned that with the resignation of Ms. Strange, who connected with 4 counties this year, we are lacking any known survivor in the area south of Dallas to leverage Ms. Strange’s connections in that  geography.
Mr. Dillon presented a review of the 2021 Zoom joint support sessions held including the topics addressed by each (see attached slide for full list of programs).  
The next topic addressed was the challenges we are facing in 2022 and beyond with succession planning and an aging Board which we have begun to address with the last 4 people we have elected to the Board – Tom Hulsey, Michael Hall, David Hennessey, and Jeff Holbert – in 2020 and this year.  Mr. Dillon also commented that the continuing pandemic is likely to cause disruption of in-person meetings and other events for the foreseeable future.  He also suggested an approach of finding/naming assistants to assist with the VP’s event scheduling role and that of the Treasurer.  Mr. Williams has agreed to assist Mr. Brown in volunteer scheduling for supported events.  We will continue to seek to identify volunteer assistance for Mr. Reynolds in the financial area.  A major emphasis will be focused on the tasks of website conversion and maintenance.  Mr. Dillon noted that several area nonprofits have benefited from using local university IT talent to convert websites to a format more maintainable by persons who do not have deep IT skills but can still update/maintain websites not created in a proprietary technology.  Mr. Blattner also indicated someone, hopefully a survivor, will be required to identify future updates to keep the website informative and relevant to our constituents.  Ms. Clark inquired whether we had considered the Go Daddy platform as a possible approach for the website.  She committed to put together information that would describe the cost and approach she uses to maintain the UREF website on Go Daddy.
In the area of fundraising, Mr. Dillon mentioned 3 – a February hockey game featuring the Allen Americans team for which NTxPCC would receive a portion of ticket sales ordered via a unique NTxPCC link provided to us by the team; the annual North Texas Giving Day held in September (NTxPCC collected over $1700 during the 2021 campaign; and the annual Giving Tuesday held in November (NTxPCC collected $800 this year).
Ms. Wilkins reported her support activities focused primarily on the 2 screening events they facilitate and that every year a significant percentage of those screened are new to the process which indicates they are not just screening the same people every year the events are held.  She also indicated she is beginning discussions to expand funding to provide initial diagnostic services in addition to continuing the screening events support.
Ms. Clark reported on her group’s transition from Presby-Dallas to Campisi’s Restaurant which has gone very well and has been well received.  She also noted the annual golf tournament was well attended even though all activities including the dinner were held outside due to covid concerns.  The annual UREF dinner at the Frontiers of Flight Museum will be held March 24.
As with other hospital based groups, Mr. Dillon reported Presby-Plano was not permitting non-staff meetings on campus, so the focus has been on monthly Zoom sessions and will continue into 2022. 
The open discussion following the presentation of the meeting agenda topics included the following:
· The Ft. Worth support group met primarily via Zoom during 2021.
· Let’s Talk on Tuesday (LToT) was restarted - a couple in-person sessions were held before being shutdown again due to covid concerns.
· Internal audit committee – one audit was held in 1Q21 with Ms. Strange as Chair and Mr. Blattner and Mr. Groves, former Treasurer – no issues identified.  Mr. Dillon accepted the blame for requested quarterly audits not being done, as required by our by-laws, during the remainder of 2021 and committed to assemble a new internal audit committee and lead an audit in 1Q22 – will consider offer of Mr. Nagy’s neighbor, a CPA, to assist.
· Mr. Blattner requested that “ownership” of the PayPal account be transferred to a member of the Executive Committee.  Mr. Reynolds suggested, if permitted by PayPal, that account ownership be transferred to the Coalition rather than an individual.
· Mr. Reynolds and Mr. Blattner both identified issues with the recent change in ownership of the bank holding our checking account.
There being no further topics raised for discussion, the meeting adjourned at 245PM.
Approved Jan. 21, 2022
Submitted, Respectfully
Tom Dillon
Acting Secretary, NTxPCC

  
